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Pastor: Père Albin Arsenault 
Email: palmerroadparish@gmail.com 
Website: www.palmerroadparish.com 
         Bulletin: Jean Willcock 

         Housekeeper: MaryAnn Smith 
         Custodian: Billy Myers 
   

              Sunday Collection:  

     September 13, 2015:  $2,495.00 

     Second collection:        $357.30 

     Thank you for your generosity  
 
                

               
 

            
 

 25th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
      

…Jesus sat down, called the twelve, and said 

to them, “Whoever wants to be first must be 

last of all and servant of all.” 

   Then he took a little child and put it among 

them; and taking it in his arms, he said to 

them, “Whoever welcomes one such child in 

my name welcomes me. 

 
                                                                                      

                                                 The Gospel of Mark 

                                             

  Proud of our Christian Heritage    
 Our new campaign, “Proud of our Christian 

Heritage” is going well and with your continuing 

support we expect to pay cash for the paint and labour 

of the beautification of the exterior of our church. 

   We invite you to take part in this campaign by 

donating $50 for a can of paint in memory of a 

deceased loved one. All donations are being recorded 

in our book at the back of the church and will be kept 

on display after the project is finished.  

  To purchase a can of paint, please visit or call the 

parish rectory at 882-2622 or contact Jean at 882-

3479. Thank you for your support. 

-------------------------------------------------------------- 

   Quotes from Pope Francis’ Encyclical  

   “Laudato Si” - “Our Common Home” 
      

       Pope Francis on the Environment: 
The poor are hurt the most by climate change.  Many 
of the poor live in areas particularly affected by 
phenomena related to warming, and their means of 
subsistence are largely dependent on natural 
reserves and ecosystemic services such as 
agriculture, fishing and forestry.  They have no other 
financial activities or resources which can enable 
them to adapt to climate change or to face natural 
disasters, and their access to social services and 
protection is very limited.  
 

            News  
Tuesday - Welcome Back Mass: Mass will be 

celebrated Tuesday, Sept 22 at 6:30 p.m. to welcome 

children back to catechism class for a new year. All 

religion teachers will be mandated at this mass. 

Please note change in Tuesday mass time for this 

week only. 
 

West Prince Right to Life: Monthly meeting will be 

held in the St. Joseph’s room of Palmer Road Church 

on Tuesday, Sept. 22 at 7:30 p.m. Everyone welcome. 

Please note: The 40 days of prayer & fasting for LIFE 

begins on Sept. 23 and ends on Nov. 1. Please join us 

in prayer for the unborn babies who are in danger of 

being aborted. 
 

Collection for the Needs of the Church in Canada: 

Why is there such a collection? Every year, the 

Bishops of Canada make an appeal for financial 

assistance to support their work and the work of each 

diocese by means of the Collection for the Needs of 

the Church in Canada. The President of the Canadian 

Conference of Catholic Bishops (CCCB), the Most 

Reverend Paul-André Durocher, Archbishop of 

Gatineau, has described this Collection as “an 

opportunity to all the faithful to help their dioceses 

collaborate in financing the regional episcopal 

assemblies (the Atlantic, Quebec, Ontario, and the 

West) and also the Canadian Conference of Catholic 

Bishops (CCCB). These associations support the 

Bishops in their local ministry and in working 

together on issues of common concern.” Any 

additional revenues raised help the diocese support its 

own diocesan pastoral programs and other activities. 

The CCCB is the national assembly of the Catholic 

Bishops in Canada, and includes the Bishops of the 

Eastern Catholic Churches.  The Collection for the 

Needs of the Church in Canada will be held 

September 26 and 27, 2015. Through your 

contribution to the Collection, you too can collaborate 

with the Bishops in their ministry to teach, sanctify 

and govern.   
 

           Reminder   

Terry Fox Run: Sunday, Sept. 20 starting at the St. 

Louis trail at 1:30 pm.   For more info contact Paul 

Dalton at 882-3750. 

Support for Syrian refugees: Due to an outpouring 

of prayer and support for Syrian refugees, many 

people on PEI have been asking how they can assist 

with the Syrian Refugee crisis.  One very tangible 

way to help is by making a financial donation to the 

Diocesan Refugee Fund.  You can either donate 

through your local parish or mail your donation to the 

Diocese of Charlottetown, P.O. Box 907, 

Charlottetown, PE C1A 7L9.  Your donation will be 

earmarked to assist in aiding Syrian refugees 

specifically.  For information contact Susan Nye-

Brothers, Diocesan Coordinator for Refugee 

Sponsorship, at (902) 368-8005 ext. 228 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter: October 16–18, 

2015 Cavendish Gateway Resort, PEI. Join us for a 

heartwarming weekend that builds on the love 

husbands and wives have for each other. For more 

information: renewmarriage@gmail.com                      

Thank you for your donation     

 Palmer Rd Church Repair Fund Donations    

       Johnny Ross Concert: $1,752.05 

    Proud of our Christian Heritage  
         Donations to September 13:  $13,066.00 

         Grand Total:                           $15,316.00                             
                    
                                       Thank you! 

                    MASS INTENTIONS  
Monday:          21/09                         10:00 a.m. 
Jimmy, Millie & Merel Deagle by Leonard Deagle 
Tuesday:          22/09                          6:30 p.m. 
For Catechism students 
Wednesday:    23/09                          9:00 a.m.   
Wilfred A’Hearn by the Keefe family 
Thursday:         24/09                          7:00 p.m.   
Confession 6:30 p.m.               
Anniversary Mass: Norman Doucette, Beatrice 
Bellefontaine, Lucy Doucette 
Friday:              25/09                            
No Mass 
 

      26th  Sunday in Ordinary Time 

               September 27th,2015 
Saturday:        26/09                                7:00 p.m. 
For the People 
Sunday:           27/09                           (M) 9:00 a.m. 
Keith Chaisson by mom, dad & Stephen                                                         
(PR)11:00 a.m. 
Gregory Kinch by Edna 
 

BULLETIN: Bulletin announcements accepted up to 
Tuesday at 12 Noon in written form or by  
email:palmerroadparish@gmail.com 
 
 

BAPTISMS: Baptism will be held the 2nd Sunday of 
each month at 12:30 Please Contact the Parish Office 
for information and to make arrangements. (882-
2622) or email: palmerroadparish@gmail.com 
Please Note: The weekday Mass will be cancelled 
when there is a funeral, but please remember that 
anyone can attend the funeral of a brother or sister 
in Christ.  The Mass Intention scheduled for that day  
will then be offered at a later date. 
 

 

 

Intention of the Holy Father, Pope Francis for  
September 
Universal: That opportunities for education and 

employment may increase for all young people. 

 

Evangelization: That catechists may give witness by 

living in a way consistent with the faith they 

proclaim. 
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